DRAFT
ATTACHMENT I

SAN DIEGO UNIFIED DISASTER COUNCIL 
MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 11, 2008
1.
CALL TO ORDER


Supervisor Greg Cox, Chair, called the meeting to Order at 9:00 a.m.
2.
ROLL CALL





MEMBER


CARLSBAD





David Harrison

CHULA VISTA




Rick Emerson

CORONADO





Ed Hadfield

DEL MAR/SOLANA BEACH


Dismas Abelman 

EL CAJON





Mike Scott

ENCINITAS





Darrin Ward


ESCONDIDO




Michael Lowry 


IMPERIAL BEACH




Leticia Hernandez

LA MESA





Chuck Strickland


LEMON GROVE




Tim Laff

NATIONAL CITY




Walter Amedee 


OCEANSIDE





Joe Urban 

POWAY





Garry MacPherson 

SAN DIEGO





Donna Faller

SAN MARCOS




Todd Newman

SANTEE





Richard Mattick 

SOLANA BEACH




Dismas Abelman 


VISTA






Jeff Berg 

OES






Ron Lane
3.
CALL FOR INPUT

There was none.
4.
APPROVAL MINUTES

The UDC Minutes for October 16, 2008 were unanimously approved.  
5.
URBAN AREA SECURITY INITIATIVE-Jill Olen

The Urban Area Working Group Charter is required by the FY08 UASI Grant.  It 
mirrors the charter of the UDC. The populations are set to the FY08 tables.  We will 
continue to revise those because that is what the voting percentages are based on 
if we invoke that.  The memberships will be updated as necessary by sending 
names to Dawn Kay as they are changed.  Jill asked the UDC to adopt the Charter 
in order to draw on the UASI funds for FY08 dollars.  A motion was made to accept 
the charter and was unanimously approved.
6.
RADIO UPGRADE METHODOLOGY-Jill Olen 

In an effort to establish an objective methodology for determining how public safety 
radios will be replaced using UASI and SHSGP funds, Ron Lane, OES, Ed Chew, 
Chula Vista PD, Augie Ghio, San Miguel Fire and Jill Olen SD OHS, met to discuss 
what methodology would be used for upgrading radios.  

It was determined that a communications committee of the UAWG should be 
established to develop a methodology because there are many variables.  The first 
in, first out did not seem to be a viable across the board process for this group 
anymore.  However, because that had been the concept we had been working 
under for the 
last several years, the group felt it was important to use that concept 
for the FY08 which had already planned and budgeted.  Use the FY08 for the 
oldest 
radios being replaced first and then use the FY09 grant dollars following the 
recommendations of the Communications Committee of the UAWG to be formed to 
develop the policies and methodologies to be used.  Each city will know when 
they can expect replacements.  The amount of UASI programmed radios for FY08 
is approximately 122 radios.  .  


The two recommendations in the methodology are:  


1.  
Approve the “Oldest First” upgrade methodology for radios for the FY08 grant 

cycle which has already been planned and budgeted for


2.  
Establish a Communications Committee of the UAWG to put together the 


methodology to make sure everyone has an equal chance to come up to the 

same 
standard.


Donna Faller reminded everyone that 25% of the radios have to go to law 
enforcement.  A motion was made and carried to accept the Radio Upgrade 
Methodology.
7.
URBAN AREA SECURITY INITIATIVE UPDATE-Donna Faller

Donna passed out the FY07 UASI Investment Expenditures sheet and an FY07 
UASI 
Regional Training sheet.  The first sheet shows the status of the 
investments for the FY07 grant, the top of the sheet shows the total of 
expenditures.  There is a balance of 4.2 million that is primarily for training funds, 
exercise funds, and planning funds.  All of the equipment has P.O.’s.  The next table 
shows our equipment expenditures are currently 67% spent.  We do have a 
$151,000 that will have to go forward with an extension request with the state to go 
beyond the milestone deadline.  There is $177,863 in unspent funds.  We will be 
asking the UAWG this afternoon to take a look at the funds as well as additional 
planning monies we will be putting back on the table to potentially reallocate 
towards items in the FY09 application.  Under the FY08 UASI we have received 
our fourth letter from the state approving the application as submitted.  We still have 
our CBRNE investment on hold which is depending on a sole source determination 
on robots.  The milestones in the FY08 are aligned with the milestones in the grant 
application.  

The next document is FY07 UASI Regional training.  The schedule shows each 
course and the costs reimbursed.  After each course is held, jurisdictions have 45 
days to submit reimbursement claims.  After the 45 day limit, OHS assumes no 
further reimbursements will be needed and the remaining funds are freed up for 
other training.
Roddy Blunt Training Regional Training Manager gave a training update.  To date, as far as UASI funds, San Diego region has completed 29 ICS courses since May 2008.  We are on task with UASI NIMS compliance.  Also, 8 L-380, Point of the Spear Leadership courses were completed by various agencies.  Multiple position courses will be available including Operations Chief, Safety Officer, Logistics Section Chief and Planning Section Chief coming up in the near future. The US Department of Homeland Security requires every urban area complete a multi year training exercise.  This plan consists of two meetings, an improvement planning conference and an annual training and exercise planning workshop.  Roddy is working with Tom Amabile from OES on this exercise. 
Brian Fennessy from San Diego Fire gave a presentation about All Hazards Incident Management Teams.  The Department of Homeland Security, through the fire administration has been developing Type II IMTs since 2001.  As a background, after the 2003 fires, the SD Fire Chief delivered the first IMT All Hazards Training Course.  Primarily San Diego Fire Fighters participated in that training.  After the 2007 fires a Type III organization was put together.  Last June through the efforts of OHS and UASI money, they were able to put on an all incident IMT six day course.  It was multi discipline training for the agency.  The vision would be to have three type III organizations for the region.  
8.
NEW NAVAL TRAINING AND READINESS CENTER-Dr. Ray Roll, Director 

Dr. Ray Roll is the Director of training at the Training and Readiness Center.  
Dr. Roll wanted to introduce himself and give an invitation to the UDC to visit the 
center.  The center has basically three functions:
· It will serve as the Navy Base/Coronado Emergency Operations Center should an actual event occur.
· It is also an exercise center for the Navy Installations Command.

· Training-installation of the EOC Team Course, NIMS/ICS functions

· Emergency Management Officer Course teaches how to implement emergency plans.
If there were a natural emergency, the center would be coordinating the efforts for the Navy and the region.   

9.
NATIONAL WEATHER SERVICE UPDATE-Ed Clark

The National Weather Service is predicting another dry winter. This year, a weak La 
Nina phase is in place.  Sea surface temperatures are very close to normal.  The 
overall synopsis of the data shows that this should be a near-normal year as far as 
precipitation in Northern California, and a drier than normal winter for Southern 
California.  
10.
HOMELAND SECURITY GRANTS UPDATE-John Wiecjorek

FY 2007 - The current percentage of all State Homeland Security Program (SHSP) 
grant funds spent is 30% (21% last meeting).


EQUIPMENT


The current percentage of State Homeland Security Program equipment funds 
spent is 73%.  


The current percentage of Law Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Program 
equipment funds spent is 37%.

Reminder:  Equipment must be purchased and requests for reimbursement 
submitted to us by December 31, 2008.  Please submit reimbursement requests as 
soon as possible.


QUARTERLY MODIFICATIONS

 
The next quarterly modification submittal deadline is December 22, 2008.

FY 2008 - The application was submitted to State OHS on August 29th.  We are still 
waiting for the final award letter.

FY 2009 - The Federal guidance was released.  Some significant changes:

· 
At least 25% of the funding must be dedicated for activities involving planning, 
training and exercises to strengthen preparedness planning.  

· 
At least 25% of the SHSP funds must be dedicated to law enforcement terrorism 
prevention activities.  

· 
Funding for critical emergency supplies such as shelf stable meals and water are an 
allowable expense under SHSP.

· 
The limit on personnel costs was raised from 15% to 50% for SHSP.  There is no 
personnel cap for the Metropolitan Medical Response System (MMRS) grant.

· 
Construction and renovation costs are only allowable but only for security systems 
at critical infrastructure facilities.


We are still waiting for the State supplemental guidance to be released.

11.
REGIONAL TECHNOLOGY PARTNERSHIP-Bob Welty

The 3Cs MOU is proceeding.  The RTP has agreed to assume governance of the 
3Cs program.  RTP will be 
briefing the UAWG the results of our recommendation 
for the Regional Cad Interoperability Project (RCIP). The vendor interviews have 
been conducted and we anticipate negotiations to begin in the next 
few months.  
The commuter aided dispatch study that we talked about at the last 
meeting has 
been started.  Wayne Bell has talked to Heartland and Cal Fire and will be 
contacting each of you for ideas.  Bob thanked Golden Guardian for the RCP for 
allowing their participation in Golden Guardian.  RTC was able to view the County `
EOC and some of the cities’ EOCs.  
12.
3C’s PROGRAM UPDATE-Sara Diaz 

3Cs has made major strides in the last 6 months.  The first goal is preparing for the 
expansion of 3Cs.  This expansion will take place over the next 18-24 months.  3Cs 
need to make sure this was sustainable, affordable and a system that was worthy 
for public safety in this area.  The first step was developing a business plan looking 
at all costs based on full deployment of systems through phase 3 of the deployment.  
Labor to support it was included as well as cost to maintain equipment and real 
costs.  3Cs has been working with the city of San Diego and Sheriff’s Wireless 
Services to support the network.  An agreement was drawn up and included in the 
MOU for the city of San Diego and Sheriff’s Wireless Services to support the 
network and provide labor in return for dedicated parts of the network as far as 
bandwidth.  In return that keeps the costs to the regional agencies low and 
affordable.  The business plan was completed and passed through the 3Cs 
governance structure and it is also included in the MOU.  Phase 3 was kicked off in 
July 2008.  3Cs is working on Phase 3A which is the Bay Loop.  Participating 
are Pacific Navy Southwest, Harbor Police Dept., and Port Admin.  Those three 
sites are installed and will be coming up on the network in the next 2-3 months.  The 
remainder of phase 3 will be the largest and it is funded primarily through costs from 
the 2007 technology grant.  All agencies in San Diego County that submitted a letter 
of interest prior to December 2007 are being re-solicited to make sure they are still 
interested in the program.  The detailed engineering will kick off right after the first of 
the year.  The goal is to wrap everything up by August 2010.  
13.
GOLDEN GUARDIAN 08 UPDATE-Marsia Mierzwa

Overall the players and exercise staff consider Golden Guardian 08 a successful 
exercise.  Marisa thanked everyone for their participation.  However, there were 
specific areas for improvement which will be recommended in the After Action 
Report.  A few of the items noted were:

· Refining communication processes during a degraded mode

· As a region define our damage assessment procedures specifically for an earthquake scenario.  

· Additional training is being recommended for areas such as WebEOC, AlertSanDiego, 800 MHz, EOC Operations including section training, position training, and also Hospital Incident Command System (HICS) training.

The major strengths identified during this exercise are as follows:  

· The media coverage that was provided in conjunction with ShakeOut was extremely beneficial in helping engage players in the exercise.  It also provided an opportunity to partner with other operational agencies.  

· It showed the Operational Area Emergency Operations Center (OAEOC) and local EOCs/Department Operations Centers (DOCs) were familiar with emergency response procedures.

· The Command and Control Communications (3Cs) Network is an effective communication tool.

· The OAEOC and local EOCs are familiar with pre-identified shelter locations throughout the County.

14.
ANNEX G UPDATE-Stasia Place


A draft of Annex G was included in each packet.  Stasia requested the UDC to 
review the document and provide input to her directly.  At the February 19th UDC 
Stasia will ask for final approval of Annex G.  Stasia thanked all representatives on 
the Care and Shelter Committee.  If anyone would like to be on the Care and 
Shelter Committee, contact Stasia.  Chief Abelman, Del Mar asked if we still can 
use HHSA as a clearinghouse.  Stasia confirmed and stated that it is a collaborative 
effort and we will still work with the Red Cross.  
15.
EXECUTIVE REPORT-Herman Reddick


A.
City Initiative Program-Ron Lane is developing a strategy to assist cities as 

well as looking at the FY09 Grant to develop a program that will bring all of 

the cities up to the same standard as everyone else.  The idea would be to 

provide some funding to assist cities in planning efforts.  Ron will be bringing 

the information forward to the next UDC Meeting in February.

B.
Repopulation Protocol-During the 2007 fires one of the issues that 


surfaced was repopulation of certain areas.  A Repopulation Protocol was 


used and is included in the packets for future use.  Basically if there are 


multiple ICPs throughout the unincorporated area, all repopulation efforts will 

be coordinated through the OP Area EOC.  

C.
WebEOC Upgrade-The WebEOC Upgrades will be occurring on January 5th 

to WebEOC 7.0.  This upgrade has several new features.  One is a simplified l

log in procedure, a cleaner main menu, upgrades to common use boards, 


and passwords that will be developed, which is a new feature.  Another new 

feature is significant behind the scenes security.  With all of this there will be 

training.  This information is also going out to points of contact within 


jurisdictions.  On our website now we have “WebEOC in Five”.  These are 


training videos to learn about the new log in procedures and the new system 

overall.  In the packets are step by step information for logging on and getting 

your passwords.  If you have any questions you can contact Stephen Rea.

D.
Recognition Awards-Jill Olen, Deputy Chief Operating Officer with the 


Office of Homeland Security will be leaving the city on December 31st.  A 


plaque was given to her in recognition of her efforts, coordination with OES 

and the jurisdictions here in San Diego.  Chairman Greg Cox presented her 

with the award for her UDC service from 2006-2008. 

E.
Training-HSEEP Training information was included in the packets which will 

be held at OES from February 2-5th.  


Another note-for those who attended the security briefing after the last UDC 

Meeting, there is an EC2 course that must be completed for compliance.

F.
Miscellaneous-Supervisor Cox was presented with a plaque for recognition 

for Chairing the UDC for 2008.  
NEXT MEETING:
February 19, 2009
5555 Overland Ave, Ste.1911

San Diego, CA  92123

9:00-11:00 a.m.
Meeting Adjourned 10:16 a.m.
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